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The KVAS met at Ryans’ for the annual dinner and election at 7:00PM.   After dinner there was a 

short meeting and motions were made and accepted to reelect the following officers: 

 

President:  Rodney Waugh 

Vice President:  Scott Blake 

Treasurer:  John Willson 

Secretary:  Deb Frostick 

Board Members:  Michael Riggs, Robert Dean and Bob Frostick  

 

Observatory Director:  Robert Dean agreed to remain in this position. 

Webmaster:  Dan Pleska agreed to remain in this position. 

 

Scott had an article published in the Metro West which outlined his theory of early Indian 

mound design and placement in the Kanawha Valley.  He also made mention of KVAS.   

 

The club feels that we should be publishing more about club and astronomical events as a 

means of reaching the public.  An Outreach Committee was formed to determine how best to 

advertise KVAS and increase interest in the club and new membership.  Janet Willson, Diane 

Wood and Melissa Thorner volunteered to form this committee.  

 

Suggestions were made in regard to “The Great Courses” and which films and/or 

documentaries could be good purchases for the club. 

 

Cato Park is hosting “Parks at Dark” on Tuesday, 1/26/16 at 7:00.  Members presenting that 

evening are Deb Frostick, Melissa Thorner, Bob Frostick, Ed Connor and Rodney Waugh.   

 

Bob Frostick’s WV State University astronomy class will be at Breezy Point on 2/3 or 2/10 

weather dependent.   All club members are invited to come at dark. 

 

Melissa Thorner made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Dan Pleska seconded the 

motion. 

 

Deb Frostick, Secretary 


